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11 August 2011
Service Announcement 001/11082011

Rescheduled Alternate Site Recovery Test
The Alternate Site Recovery (ASR) Test on Saturday 13 August 2011 has been rescheduled based on customer feedback regarding current market volatility.  The ASR Test will now take place on Saturday 10 September 2011.  

The Exchange strongly advises that all customers participate in the ASR test as it provides customers with the opportunity to familiarise themselves with the Exchange’s ASR recovery procedures, and to confirm that their systems are able to connect to the alternate site.   
Customers wishing to participate should contact their Technical Account Manager or the Millennium IT Support Desk on +44 (0)20 7797 1500. 

The ASR Test involves simulating a disruption to live service serious enough to warrant a controlled shutdown of primary site systems, followed by the subsequent recovery of systems at the alternate site. The aim of this activity is for customers to test the following:

· the impact of Exchange suspension and restoration
· the technical process of recovery and sequence of events during this process 
· the communications between the Exchange and participants during recovery 

· the ability of participants to connect to the alternate site and trade as normal

In order for customers to familiarise themselves with the site recovery procedures, please see Section 4 of MIT601 Guide to Trading Services Disaster Recovery.
http://www.londonstockexchange.com/products-and-services/millennium-exchange/millennium-exchange-migration/mit601issue10.pdf
The Exchange would also like to advise customers that internal testing will be taking place on the Millennium Exchange Production environment on Saturday 13 August 2011.
While all trading services will be unavailable, test market data messages will be disseminated via the ITCH and FIX/FAST channels during this testing. Customers are advised to disregard all messages.

Customers are also recommended to take a full reference data download on Monday 15 August 2011 so they are ready to commence trading as normal.
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If you have any queries about this announcement please contact your Technical Account Manager directly or the Millennium IT Support Desk on +44 (0)20 7797 1500.





An archive of previously issued service announcements is available in the technical library section of the Exchange's Internet site 
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